IEEE Region 8 Secretary Report, April 2009

92nd IEEE Region 8 Committee Meeting, Venice

The 91st IEEE Region 8 meeting in Quebec was organized along with the Sections Congress and had a big success in participation numbers. The actual meeting went smoothly and we did not experience any serious problems either as a group or on an individual basis. The social program was also very interesting and received very favourable comments. Thank you Quebec and MGA!!

My first priority after the Quebec meeting was to organize the Venice meeting and also to encourage participants to buy their air travel tickets as soon as possible in order to save money as a Region. Most Region 8 Committee members responded favourably and got cheap tickets. Those that bought their tickets later paid more than the early ones. I express my thanks all those members that tried hard to get the best prices available and assure everybody that I will continue to help in my way to cut down the cost for IEEE. An effort was also made to create some rules with the number of days people would stay in Venice. I believe that this was very successful even though sometimes I was a bit pushy and asked people to change their registrations. I apologise if I offended anybody. This is one of the biggest meetings that we have ever organized in our Region. Around 125 people are attending with 55 out of the 56 Sections attending. Reporting for the meeting was excellent with almost everybody responding on time! I believe that the reporting issue is very important. It gives the opportunity for each Section and Subcommittee to show their hard work and to learn from others.

I also had to organize the OpCom meeting in Doha, Qatar, which was very successful and produced a lot of good results. I believe the results of this new committee will be shown shortly because all the people in it work hard, methodically with enthusiasm and in a harmonious and friendly way.

One other aspect I have tried to improve is the improvement of the web pages of our Sections. The effort is not finished yet and better results are expected by the end of the summer.

Our next meeting will be held in Lisbon, Portugal October 10th-11th 2009 at the SANA Malhoa Hotel in Lisbon. You will hear from me soon on this subject.

I would like to emphasize to all Region committee members that I am here to serve them and I will do anything possible to help them.

I would like to thank Jozef Modelski, our Director and Brian Harrington our Treasurer and all the OpCom members for their invaluable help in preparing this meeting. Of course my thanks and appreciation goes to the Italy Section Chair Silvano Doanati and to the Italy Secretary Alberto Toccafondi for their continuous work and efforts to make this meeting a success.   

Last but not least, I would like to thank George Michael the New Electronic Communications Coordinator for his hard work, enthusiasm and technical abilities despite his young age.

Thank you Italy for a great meeting and for giving us the chance to enjoy a unique city like Venice.

Costas Stasopoulos

IEEE Region 8 Secretary

